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	BLAIRGOWRIE AND RATTRAY COMMUNITY COUNCIL


Agreed Minutes of the Community Council Ordinary Meeting 
held on 14th November 2024 at 7pm at the BaRi Building and online via Zoom.
	ATTENDANCE

BRCC Members

David Cuthill (DC) Chair
Gina Purrmann (GP) Secretary
Pete Richardson (PR)
Jamie Louise (JLM)


	
	PKC Local Councillors 

Bob Brawn (BB)
Caroline Shiers (CS)
Tom McEwan (TM)
Laura Rodger (minutes)

3 members of the public 
Police Service

Fire Service
	APOLOGIES
Scott MacGregor (SM)
Lesley McDonald (LM)
Steve Johnson (SJ)
ABSENCES

Pat Marshall (PM)
Andrew Scott (AS)

	Item 1 – Welcome and Introductions
DC welcomed everyone to the meeting at 19:00. DC asked all attendees for permission for the minute taker to record this meeting solely for the purpose of writing up the minutes; they will not share the recording and will delete it as soon as the minutes have been written. DC made all aware that no fire alarms are planned, and the location of emergency exits and bathrooms. The members of the Community Council introduced themselves for the benefit of the members of the public attending. 


There will be no meeting in December
	

	Item 2 – Apologies
Apologies from SM, LM, SJ, Police and Fire Department
	

	Item 3 – Adoption of draft minutes of the 10th of October 2024 meeting

Decision: Approved without amendments. Proposed by GP and seconded by JLM.
	

	Item 4 – Police & Fire Reports 
Fire Report:
Blairgowrie were mobilised 30 times in September to a range of operational incidents across Perth & Kinross. Community Safety Engagement: Our Blue Light Award ran during the October holidays, providing a comprehensive, hands-on introduction to firefighting, paramedic, and police skills for P7 pupils, strengthening their understanding of emergency services and essential life-saving techniques. Over three days, participants engaged in practical exercises—ranging from hose drills, CPR, and vehicle stabilisation to water safety and tackling anti-social behaviour. This collaboration with Police Scotland, Scottish Ambulance Service, and educational partners allowed local young people an insight into the role of emergency services but also provided a safe place over the October holidays. Firefighters completed winter fire safety talks at all 6 sheltered housing complexes in Blairgowrie and Rattray in October. We would like to remind the community if they would like a Home Fire Safety visit this can be requested through the Scottish Fire and Rescue Service homepage.

Police Report: 
Seven crimes of note were reported:  four for driving offences including driving whilst uninsured, careless driving and failing to stop, one attempted housebreaking, one racially aggravated conduct and one high-value shoplifting.  
Police still receive sporadic complaints about persons, seemingly looking to gain entry to the Royal Hotel. Along with Community Wardens, Police continue to patrol the area when possible, and communicate with the owners of the property to ensure the security of the building. 

Given where we are geographically, Police receive complaints about speeding vehicles both in and around Blairgowrie. Since receiving complaints specifically about A93 at Carsie, there have been both high visibility speed and low-profile speed checks, allows for an accurate reflection of the genuine speeds that vehicles are travelling. Police also work with PKC, in particular the safety camera van to assist. These checks will continue both in Carsie and other areas and action will be taken when vehicles are found to be travelling at excessive speeds. 
A red, off-road quad bike is being driven around the Blairgowrie area on public roads in an anti-social manner. A 19 year old male has been cautioned and charged with four Road Traffic offences and a report has been submitted to the Procurator Fiscal. Unfortunately, the quad bike has not been seized and it currently remains outstanding. Should anyone observe this quad bike being driven in the town or know of its whereabouts or where it is being stored, please contact 101 or PC’s Tarbet or Campbell directly via email. 


	

	Item 5 – Matters raised by members of the public
Please note that the items below detail the views and opinions raised by members of the public. This does not indicate the view of BRCC or individual Community Councillors unless clearly stated. 
a) Introduction to the new Blairgowrie High School Head Teacher
The new headteacher for Blairgowrie High School attended the meeting. There was a proposal for young people from the school to come to the BRCC meetings and give an update in the same vein as the police and fire reports. GP also noted that there is a capacity for a young person to be a member of the BRCC. GP will find out exactly how that works. Headteacher has just established a ‘Pupil Parliament’ and thinks that being involved in the BRCC would be positive. 
b) No bins at Hazelwood Road

There are no bins between Lidl and the High School, so litter is becoming a problem in that area. JLM noted that young people mentioned this as part of the Local Place Plan. TM added that the problem is the bins not being emptied, rather than bins being put in place. TM will raise this as an issue with PKC. 

c) First Responders in Blairgowrie
Blairgowrie is the largest town in PKC and there is only one ambulance in the area. First responders provide life saving treatment until an ambulance arrives. There are no first responder teams in Blairgowrie. A member of the public is in touch with Ambulance Scotland. They are prepared to run training if there are enough volunteers, but funding is required to pay for this. DC noted that this may be useful as he was aware of one situation in which it took five hours for an ambulance to arrive. DC asked if there would be BRCC support for moving forward with establishing any interest in this. PR has been in touch with Dunkeld and Pitlochry to enquire about what training they have and how they received their funding. PR can facilitate training with the exception of oxygen administration.  PR estimates that it would cost £1200-£1500 for a grab bag with all the necessary equipment. PR also noted that there is a big insurance cost for transporting oxygen. PR highlighted that if you are waiting for an ambulance and it has not arrived, call the operator and ask for the fire service to be despatched as they have defibrillators and five or six men who are trained in CPR. PR will email Frank Campbell to find out how he can get involved and how he can help us. 
	GP

TM

PR

	Item 6 – Regular Reports
a) Resilience/Flooding PR/SM
PR updated that there was a resilience meeting last month. The next is on Monday, 18th Nov, at the fire station. There is first aid training on the 4th and 11th of December. There are 6 additional grab bags which will be provided to the volunteers. A community council gazebo will be ordered in the next few days. PR has asked PKC about the suds pond being cleared. PR will also talk to Disclosure Scotland about disclosures for the volunteers and will be finding out if PKC can fund this. 
b) Climate Action DC/GP/JM
GP updated that the Rooted in Rattray and Blairgowrie project has burst into action. GP and DC met with Greenspace today and walked around to scope out potential sites for trees. There is a PKC budget for planting trees. Greenspace like the community engagement aspect of planting fruit trees for each child born. GP has sent out a draft flyer to the subcommittee. There are a few more hoops to jump through to make this official, but they will soon be able to start recruiting babies and planning planting. Information will be put out via the BRCC website and social media,  health visitors,  post-natal groups, posters in the health centre and around the town. Each tree will be labelled with the baby’s first name and month of birth. 
c) Twinning GP/SM
GP updated that the president of the Twinning Association in Brebières is getting in touch with NEST and SCYD as she is in the process of developing a twinning website. This will be utilised by both towns involved. GP spoke with Royal British Legion Chair, Major (Ret’d) MacLeod; the Legion are interested in being involved in the Twinning. GP to give a talk in the New Year.
d) Maintenance in Blairgowrie & Rattray
   i. Built Environment, Electrical Connections at the Wellmeadow – BB spoke to SM. He will be copied into the emails, but he has not heard anything yet. Two points in the Wellmeadow are out of use due to water logging. These are needed for the light switch on. CS said that a scheme had been costed to replace the electrics; it is just a case of cracking on with it and finding the necessary extra funding. 
   ii. Open Space – Carsie green has been cut which is a massive improvement. PKC’s Grow Wild policy is being implemented. This needs to be explained to the public.  An email with a link to the briefing about Grow Wild and its implementation has been received. The PKC GreenSpace worker who has worked in Blairgowrie for the past 30 years reported that there has been no real difference regarding amount of dog waste in the long or short grass. Likewise, there is not more litter in long grass, it just gets stuck there. A lot of litter is being thrown from cars rather than by young people. CS said that we have been notified that work will start on the footbridge over the Ericht on the 24th of November and it will be completed by Christmas. A meeting is organised with Community Payback to do a clear-out of the flower beds. On the 30th of November at 1pm, a bulb and wildflower planting at the cemetery has been organised. However, this is the day of the Christmas Lights switch on.
e) Local Place Plan
No update, but there is a meeting on Monday, 18th November at St Catharine’s. There is also a meeting on the 9th of December to collate all the input gathered. 
	PR
CS



	Item 7 – Matters arising/reports back
a) Noticeboards
No update
b) B&R Common Good Fund
An email was received regarding this, but there was no mention of Blairgowrie. TM updated that this historic fund has been in abeyance, but is accumulating funds. It. The B&R Common Good Fund is currently closed.
c) Bin Storage at Angus Hotel
CS believes this is no longer an issue. 
d) Cherry Trees at Piggy Lane

DC said it was unfortunate that the developers did not approach this more delicately, but that they are planting new trees over the development site. BB confirmed that the information was public and that the tree report did categorise the trees as being of low quality. BB said that there is a question of whether the trees were within the site boundary, and that this is where it becomes complicated. If it was, all of the planning and reports are above board, but the drawings are unclear and more research would have to be done to find out if it encroaches on Piggy Lane’s Boundary. PKC will not do this land search as it is not a planning matter. BB stated that planning does not get involved in legal issues. PKC Planning Department does recognise that Piggy Lane is a core path. 
	

	Item 8 – New Projects
No update
	

	Item 9 – Traffic Matters
Works at Bridge of Cally will be finished on Tuesday. 
	

	Item 10 – Planning Matters 
Last week DC and GP attended a PKC Planning Department training session for Community Councils, covering applications, enforcement, etc. The organisers said that they would be happy to talk with Community Councils prior to those Community Councils submitting objections. GP has been in touch in this regard for the Gallowbank application, but no response to date. 

No further forward with the Laundry. BB has been pushing a lot on this. TM has the benefit of being the housing convenor and he has been able to make contact regarding the laundry. The site could accommodate 5-8 houses, but that would not be economical. Building Standards are drafting a letter to the owner to find out the reasons for the delays. As legal are now involved, court action may soon be able to take place. The wardens are going to keep an eye on the site to ensure that young people are not accessing it. Essentially, the owner does not have the money to clear the site so they are going to wait for PKC to get a court order. PKC could clear it, but it will be at great expense to the public. BRCC will get in touch with building standards enforcement and keep pushing it. CS confirmed that it would also be a good idea to get in touch with our MSP/MP. BB updated that positive feedback was received in regard to the contributions made by BRCC’s representatives at the PKC Planning Training meeting for Community Councils. Gallowbank planning application has closed. BB may advise on how to put together deputations. Proctors want to build an extension on their site. This was refused initially, but it has now gone through. There will be a low impact on the houses. 
	GP

	Item 11 – Chair’s Report
On 24th October, our interim meeting was held to ensure that items requiring action were set in motion. A key point of this meeting was to allocate specific responsibilities between members of the BRCC team in the hope that the workload can be shared more evenly and that the interests and strengths of our group can more fully utilised.                                                            The 31st October saw a number from BRCC attending the Gallowbank Planning Response Meeting held in the Bari Building. Its purpose was to identify the key topic areas of objection to be delivered by particular individuals at the PKC Planning Committee Meeting expected to be held early in December, in Perth.                                                                                                             On 7th November, the Secretary and I attended a training meeting in Perth on Planning for Community Councillors. The aim of the evening was to better inform us of the planning process and in particular, about the importance of The Development Plan and of how it is constructed through things such as “The Big Place Conversation” held in 2023 as well as The Local Place Plan, which is currently under construction.                                                                                        The key point we learned is that the planners really do want to know what we the local residents would like to see in the plans, hence the various methods used to get our views as what we have to say can influence the shaping of policies. However, to do this, local people must be prepared to participate.                                                                                                            The key question here tonight is … have all of us made the effort to contribute to the Local Plan, which is currently under construction, as the closing date for submission of ideas was 8th November, I believe.                                                                                                                             Finally, I would like to extend a big thank you to Scott and Andy along with Gavin Hart for the superb work they did in ensuring that the BRCC sound system was in place and operational for the Remembrance Day Services held in the Wellmeadow on 10th and 11th of November. While Scott and Andy were the 2 members who officially represented BRCC at the events, I was delighted to see that most of our BRCC members attended the ceremonies on at least one of the two days.
	

	Item 12 – Treasurer’s Report 
Admin 

October balance




£150.06
Minutes (Sep & Oct)

£80

£70.06
November balance



£70.06





Projects
October balance




£18,829.71
Power Cable


£37.87
November Balance



£18,791.84
Fireworks/Community Event


£211.89
Resilience





£14,875.07
Well (Defib)





£74.80
Bench





£253.52
Christmas Tree/Festive



£446.56
Rooted in B & R




£2,930 
	

	Item 13 – Secretary’s Correspondence
BRCC has been asked to contribute to the Perth and Kinross Scalable Cities Project. This can be considered at an interim meeting. There is assistance from Greenspace available for training on how to plant things such as trees, bulbs, etc. Scotland-wide community led research funding from the Royal Society of Edinburgh have opened a fund aimed at helping community-led climate projects. BRCC will publicise this. GP asked if anyone knows about the BRCC stands for remembrance wreaths, to which the wreaths were cabled tied. 
	BRCC

	Item 14 – PKC Councillor’s Reports
TM updated that Jessie St and Emma St are going to have no parking for two weeks, but the road itself won’t be closed. 53 of 69 houses have so far been assessed for the presence of RAAC. There is no expectation at all that any house in P&K should have any RAAC in it. The remaining houses have not been checked due to access issues, but this will soon be resolved.  PKC is hosting a series of events to highlight the 16 Days of Activism Against Violence Against Women & Girls beginning on 25th November. Shops and businesses are encouraged to create orange window displays as a sign of their support. Property subcommittee is on Monday. Social work offices in Balmoral Road may go up for auction because is not viable for PKC to turn them into houses, but a developer may be able to do something with it. 
CS updated that there is a local offering of duvets for elderly residents as part of the Warm Sleep Project, contact Ally Muir; that, after a year, the works to repair the footbridge over the Ericht at Keathbank will be completed prior to Christmas; that a Cricket Club will be reestablished at the JJ Coupar Park in Blairgowrie, a very welcome addition to the sporting offer for local children and young people; that Blairgowrie High School pupils have produced a Blairgowrie-branded reusable bag, available for purchase in a number of local shops; that Our Heritage Blairgowrie and Rattray are hosting the Clow exhibition, a fascinating collection of photos and letters, in the library – encouraging, given closures of libraries elsewhere; that the new pavilion at Davie Park will be complete and open for booking at the end of the year - very exciting to see this project come to fruition; that  November’s litter pick collected 14 bags in 2 hours with 5 volunteers - next one on 2 February 2025; that she recently met with PKC officers at the Riverside to ensure maintenance is improved, with a meeting on 29/11 with Community Payback and officers to agree a  long overdue programme of works and improvements; that she logged a request with PKC that the war memorial receive attention due to moss and the state of the masonry; that the Community Cinema is now back at the town hall but volunteers are needed to set up and disassemble. 

 
BB updated that the charging points in the library car park are very unlikely to have radiation, but he is still waiting for an official response. The damaged planter has had a temporary repair. Pavement parking is now illegal and enforcement starts on the 6th of January. A meeting was held about the 20mph speed limits. This will start at the top of Hatton Road. The speed going out of Alyth road was also mentioned. A speed survey will be carried out. There was a great turn out for the memorial service on Sunday. 
	

	Item 15 – AOCB
JLM updated that the Blairgowrie Players have the Pantomime starting on Wednesday 4th of December and running until the 8th. GP received an email offering beds and blankets for Ukrainians, GP was able to pass these on locally and to TASH. 
	

	Date of Next Meeting: 9th January 2025, 7pm at the BaRi Building & 6.45pm online.
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